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Official Statement from the Newberry Township Department of Public Safety 

It is with deep sorrow that we announce the tragic loss of a fire police officer from the Goldsboro Fire 

Company (Station 28), who was fatally struck on August 16, 2024, at approximately 2:20 PM. The 

incident occurred at the intersection of Red Mill Road and Corn Hill Road in Newberry Township, York 

County, where the officer was directing traffic following a separate vehicle crash in the area. 

Due to the nature of this incident, the Newberry Township Police Department requested that the 

Pennsylvania State Police (PSP) take the lead in the investigation. Newberry Township Police assisting 

the PSP as needed throughout the process. 

Yesterday’s event was a profound tragedy for our community. Volunteer emergency responders, like 

this dedicated fire police officer, are an integral part of our public safety system in our township. These 

dedicated individuals selflessly devote themselves day after day, fully understanding the immense risks 

they face, receiving little to no monetary compensation. Nevertheless, they willingly put their lives on 

the line, driven solely by the goodness of their hearts and an unwavering commitment to the community 

they cherish. 

On behalf of the Newberry Township Department of Public Safety, we extend our deepest gratitude to 

the fallen fire police officer from Goldsboro Borough Fire Company for his dedicated service to our 

community. Our hearts go out to the officer’s family, loved ones, and all fellow first responders during 

this incredibly difficult time. 

We ask that the community keeps the officer’s family and colleagues in their thoughts as we mourn this 

loss together as a community 


